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HLHS Members Newsletter  

November 2020 

huddersfieldhistory.org.uk 

email@huddersfieldhistory.org.uk 
 

 

We would like to hear from you! Please send any news, details of events 

 and books, requests for information and comments that you think may be 

of interest to other Huddersfield Local History Society members to 

huddshistorynews@gmail.com 

 
West Nab, 1955 (Meltham in Focus Collection) 

 
 

 

 

 

  

Welcome to our November 2020 newsletter, and best wishes for Christmas and the New 

Year from the HLHS Committee to all our loyal members, and a pleasing number of new 

recruits. We really appreciate your interest and support, in times when we can offer less 

ÔÈÁÎ ×ÅȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȢ 

)Î ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȟ ÙÏÕȭÌÌ find details of upcoming events and recent news, as 

well as short articles on the current consultation about a new Museum for Huddersfield 

and about an interesting local artefact now in the USA.  We hope you enjoy the newsletter 

and the special Christmas edition of the Journal, which will be with you shortly. 

David Griffiths and Dave Pattern 

 

https://www.huddersfieldhistory.org.uk/
https://www.huddersfieldhistory.org.uk/
mailto:email@huddersfieldhistory.org.uk
mailto:huddshistorynews@gmail.com
https://melthamtowncouncil.gov.uk/meltham-in-focus/volume-4/#page/n36/mode/1up
https://melthamtowncouncil.gov.uk/meltham-in-focus/volume-4/#page/n36/mode/1up
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Our Forthcoming Talks  

$ÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÎÅØÔ Ô×Ï ȬÖÉÒÔÕÁÌ ÔÁÌËÓȭ ÁÒÅ ÓÅÔ ÏÕÔ ÂÅÌÏ× 

(including a Christmas bonus! ɀ we usually give December a 

miss).  These will be available from our website on and after 

the dates stated or, if you have a ȬÓÍÁÒÔ 46ȭ ÔÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÁÃÃÅÓÓ 

videos on YouTube, you can find all our talks by searching for 

Huddersfield Local History Society or #hlhs2020 (the # symbol 

is important!) You may also wish to subscribe to our new 

YouTube channel ×ÈÅÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÆÉÎÄ ÔÈÉÓ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȭÓ ÐÒÅÖÉÏÕÓ 

talks. 

30 November 2020  

Ȭ7ÏÏÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȭ ÆÒÏÍ 2ÁÉÌ×ÁÙ 3ÔÒÅÅÔ 

Barbara Smith, Publications Curator of the Knitting  & Crochet 

Guild, whose collection is now based in Slaithwaite, tells the 

story of the knitting yarn company Wakefield, Greenwood & Co. 

From very small beginnings just after the First World War, with 

a needlecraft shop in Victoria Street, their business expanded 

to the point where, from larger premises in Railway Street, the 

company could justify the claim in their trademark to sell 

ͻ7ÏÏÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÒÌÄȭȢ 3ÏÍÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÍÁÙ ÅÖÅÎ ÈÁÖÅ ÆÏÎÄ 

memories of their shop. 

21 December 2020  

Ȭ0ÅÏÐÌÅ ×ÈÏ ÔÁÌË %ÄÇÅÒÔÏÎȭȡ *ÁÍÅÓ 2Ȣ 'ÒÅÇÓÏÎ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 

Huddersfield Thespians 

Society Publicity Officer Christine Verguson has been working 

with the Huddersfield Thespians, founded in 2020, on the 

production of a book to mark their centenary. Here she looks at 

only one aspect of that long history, their relationship with 

founder member, actor, playwright and producer James R 

Gregson, who by 1927 was suggesting publicly that the 

Thespians had lost their way. She will suggest, despite 

'ÒÅÇÓÏÎȭÓ ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ ÔÏÎÇÕÅ-in-cheek criticisms, that perhaps 

ÔÈÅ (ÕÄÄÅÒÓÆÉÅÌÄ 4ÈÅÓÐÉÁÎÓ ÄÉÄ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ (ÕÄÄÅÒÓÆÉÅÌÄȭÓ 

playgoers with more ambitious and challenging productions 

than they were likely to experience on the professional stage. 

The talk will focus on the early years of the Thespians, ending 

with the Second World War. The rest is another story. 
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https://www.huddersfieldhistory.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0sM1Q5G5aDzvoNQIoLnBkg/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0sM1Q5G5aDzvoNQIoLnBkg/
https://kcguild.org.uk/
https://kcguild.org.uk/
https://huddersfieldthespians.co.uk/
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Windrush Anniversary Garden  

Although we had to postpone our planned screening last month of the Kirklees Local 

TV film Windrush ɀ the Years After, we were pleased to be represented on October 

30 at the (socially distanced) inauguration of the Windrush Anniversary Garden.  

Created to mark the 70th anniversary of the arrival of the Empire Windrush, which 

initiated the post-war Caribbean migration to Britain, this is in Springwood at the 

corner of Water Street and Merton Street, just by one of the railway ventilator towers.  

You can find more about the Garden here. 7ÈÅÎ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÎÅØÔ ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÏÕÔȟ ÉÔȭÓ ×ÅÌÌ 

worth taking a look. 

Edward Law History Prize  

The Edward Law History Prize was set up in 2017 by the Society in recognition of our 

member and prolific local historian, the late Edward Law.  We remain very keen to 

encourage members to undertake and write up their own historical research, and the 

competition is open to anyone who has not previously published any local history.  

Further details are in the forthcoming Journal and expressions of interest should be 

sent by 31 January to info@huddersfieldhistory.org.uk  $ÏÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÓÈÙ ɀ we can advise! 

Annual Accounts and Subs 

The Society is in excellent financial shape.  Last month we promised to attach the 

accounts for 2019/20 but failed to do so.  For those who like that sort of thing, they 

are now available online.  This is also the very last reminder to anybody who still plans 

to renew their membership for 2020/21 ɀ full details of how to pay are on the 

membership page of the website. 

Dewsbury Beeline Heritage Trail  

4ÈÅ ÌÁÔÅÓÔ ȬÖÉÒÔÕÁÌ ÔÒÁÉÌȭ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÃÁÌ 3ÔÕÄÉÅÓ ,ÉÂÒÁÒÙ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅÓ ÔÈÅ ÃÅÎÔÒÅ ÏÆ 

Dewsbury.  It was scheduled for live broadcast on Friday 27th November and will 

hopefully be available online shortly.  To follow the trail, go to YouTube ɀ Kirklees 

Libraries ɀ Local Heritage Walks and Talks. Each trail is also be available as a stand-

alone virtual walk on Google Earth. This can be accessed via a link provided 

underneath the YouTube video. 

 

  

https://kirkleestogether.co.uk/2020/11/11/windrush-anniversary-garden/
mailto:info@huddersfieldhistory.org.uk
https://www.huddersfieldhistory.org.uk/files/HLHS%20Accounts%202019-20.pdf
https://www.huddersfieldhistory.org.uk/membership/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOHGa_s7w-124ex4d0BdjFw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOHGa_s7w-124ex4d0BdjFw
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New Book on Highfields and New North Road   

A new book on Highfields and the surrounding area 

will be available from Friday 11 December.  Highfields 

ɀ a Most Handsome Suburb has been written by David 

Griffiths as a companion to The Villas of Edgerton and, 

like that book, paints a picture of a distinctive and 

architecturally significant area and its history. The text 

has, once more, been complemented by the 

photography of Andrew Caveney of Creative Digital 

Photography as well as historical maps, plans and 

portraits.    

Published by Huddersfield Civic Society, the 96-page book will be available from their 

website at £9.95 plus p&p, and in due course from bookshops and ɀ we hope ɀ Society 

meetings. 

It had been planned to launch this, and our special Christmas Journal, at a joint 

HCS/HLHS pop-up shop on the Piazza in the run-up to Christmas.  Sadly this has now 

been cancelled (but members will of course receive the Journal direct).  

Roy Brook  & Brian Kilner Collection  

Mike Swift is the custodian of a collection of old postcards that belonged to the late 

Roy Brook (author of several books on Huddersfield trams and trolleybuses) and to 

Brian Kilner, and he is generously gifting them to Huddersfield Local Studies Library. 

As Mike was keen for them to be made widely available, they have been scanned and 

digitally restored. High-resolution versions can be found on the Huddersfield Exposed 

website. The scans are made available under a Creative Commons Licence (CC BY-SA 

4.0), so can be freely downloaded, reused, shared and republished, as long as they are 

ÃÒÅÄÉÔÅÄ ÁÓ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ȰRoy Brook/ Brian Kilner CollectionȱȢ 

 
Ȱ4ÈÕÎÄÅÒ "ÒÉÄÇÅ ÎÅÁÒ +ÉÒËÂÕÒÔÏÎȱ ɉ2ÏÙ "ÒÏÏËȾ"ÒÉÁÎ +ÉÌÎÅÒ #ÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎɊ 

http://www.huddersfieldcivicsociety.org.uk/
http://www.huddersfieldcivicsociety.org.uk/
https://huddersfield.exposed/archive/items/browse?tags=Roy+Brook+and+Brian+Kilner+Collection
https://huddersfield.exposed/archive/items/browse?tags=Roy+Brook+and+Brian+Kilner+Collection
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/4.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/4.0/
https://huddersfield.exposed/archive/items/show/3915
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A New Town Centre Museum  

The Council is currently running a consultation exercise, until 7 December, about the 

proposed new Huddersfield museum and art gallery.   The official invitation to take 

part appears below and can be accessed online. 

 Although some of the questions allow choice from a number of options, there is a 

section in which you can write freely about your vision for a new museum, and all 

members are encouraged to have their say.  In the following article, Committee 

member Brian Haigh sets the scene and raises some issues. 

 

http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/mandg
http://www.kirklees.gov.uk/mandg
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Are Our Museum Collections Under Threat?  

by Brian Haigh 

The new town centre museum is to replace the much loved Tolson Memorial Museum 

in Ravensknowle Park, which will celebrate its centenary in 2022. What will happen 

to the Tolson is unclear. Legh Tolson gave it to the town for educational purposes. The 

location of the proposed new museum and art gallery is uncertain. In the Blueprint 

for Huddersfield, a museum is shown as a single storey extension to the Central 

Library. But other sites have been discussed, including the Queensgate Market Hall as 

×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ Á ÃÏÍÐÌÅÔÅÌÙ ÎÅ× ÂÕÉÌÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ Ȭ#ÕÌÔÕÒÁÌ 1ÕÁÒÔÅÒȭ ɀ the area presently occupied 

by the Piazza Centre. 

Consultants who have been appointed to advise on the plans admit that the new 

ÍÕÓÅÕÍȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ÓÅÅÎ ÁÓ Á ÃÅÎÔÒÅÐÉÅÃÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÇÅÎÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÏ×Îȟ Ȭ×ÉÌÌ ÔÁËÅ 

ÓÅÖÅÒÁÌ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÔÏ ÄÅÖÅÌÏÐȭȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ ÔÒÁÄÉÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÍÕÓÅÕÍ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 

past. 

In a recent article in the Examiner about the proposal, reporter Tony Earnshaw linked 

the development of a new museum with a story earlier in the year about the approval 

of a Collections Development Policy (CDP) for the museums. Suggesting that the 

cÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÓ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÒÁÔÉÏÎÁÌÉÓÅÄ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÙÅÁÒÓ ÏÆ ȬÅØÃÅÓÓÉÖÅ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇȭ ÂÙ ÃÕÒÁÔÏÒÓȟ ÈÅ 

ÏÎÃÅ ÁÇÁÉÎ ÍÁÎÁÇÅÄ ÔÏ ÒÉÎÇ ÁÌÁÒÍ ÂÅÌÌÓ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÏ×ÎȭÓ 

heritage.  But is this really a threat? 

https://huddersfield.exposed/archive/items/show/2682
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The adoption of a revised CDP is required ÁÓ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ -ÕÓÅÕÍ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȭÓ ÁÐÐÌÉÃÁÔÉÏÎ 

to renew its status as an Accredited Museum ɀ one of over 1700 museum services in 

the UK accredited under a scheme managed by Arts Council England, Museums & 

Galleries Scotland, the Welsh Government and the NortÈÅÒÎ )ÒÅÌÁÎÄ -ÕÓÅÕÍÓȭ 

Council. 

The scheme seeks to ensure that museums are properly run, engage with visitors and 

the general public whilst caring for the collections which they hold in trust. The 

Accreditation Scheme sets out nationally agreed standards in these areas. 

Accreditation is required by the National Lottery and other funding organisations. 

As part of the scheme, museums are required to submit a CDP approved by their 

governing bodies. These should provide an overview of the collections, set out 

standards for their care and access and provide information on the legal and ethical 

framework for future acquisitions and disposals. 

Disposal is not undertaken lightly and is a time-consuming process for which there 

has to be good reason and which is closely scrutinised by expert panels and external 

organisations. It cannot be undertaken for financial gain. 

Accreditation is renewable every five years. Kirklees museums are currently in the 

process of undertaking their renewal application, which was delayed to accommodate 

recent updates to the Scheme. There are no significant changes in the latest CDP, 

which does not allow for wholesale disposal of collections but recognises that current 

levels of funding, staffing and expertise mean that some collections will have to lie 

dormant whilst curatorial effort is focussed elsewhere. 

The local press will continue to raise concerns and we all need to play our part in 

supporting the work of the museums, keeping a watchful eye on proposals for the 

future and making sure our voices are heard. Not long ago, rumours that Kirklees was 

ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÏ ÓÅÌÌ &ÒÁÎÃÉÓ "ÁÃÏÎȭÓ Figure Study II, the single most valuable object in the 

collections, reached the national newspapers. Whilst it now appears that this was not 

on the agenda, it was a matter of great concern locally and attracted the interest of 

national organisations. One of them, the Contemporary Art Society, which had 

supported the original acquisition, has recently allocated three paintings by Matthew 

Krishanu to Huddersfield Art Gallery, showing their confidence in the Kirklees 

-ÕÓÅÕÍÓȭ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȢ 
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Hands across the Sea: from Huddersfield to Milwaukee  

by John Rumsby 

The Society often receives requests for information on various aspects of 

(ÕÄÄÅÒÓÆÉÅÌÄȭÓ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙȟ ÂÕÔ ×Å ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÁÎ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÒÅÃÅÎÔÌÙ ÆÒÏÍ Á ÂÉÔ ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒ Á×ÁÙ ÔÈÁÎ 

usual ɀ from Milwaukee, Wisconsin, USA. It was from Dr Ruthie Dibble of the 

Chipstone Foundation at Fox Point. This is a collection of furniture, prints, and British 

17th and 18th century pottery, founded by Stanley and Polly Stone in the 1960s. It now 

has an active programme of research and education in many fields of endeavour. A 

recent acquisition was a fine circular creamware box, used for sharing tobacco 

amongst friends at convivial gatherings. 

  

 
Photos: Gavin Ashworth, by courtesy of the Chipstone Foundation  
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The box was probably made at one of the many potteries in the West Riding who 

manufactured creamware. The painted decoration includes the type of conventional 

motifs ultimately copied from delftware, but was obviously a special commission from 

one John Clayton of Huddersfield, as the inscriptions on the lid suggest. (The spelling 

seems pretty bad even by 18th century standards ɀ was the potter, or Clayton himself, 

to blame?) However, under the lid is a cheeky admonition, suggesting the type of (all 

male) social event at which it was passed around: 

Noone of this box 

shall be partaker 

unless some cucold 

or some cuckold maker 

1776 

On the underside of the box is painted a scene which John Clayton again must have 

commissioned specially, perhaps because he was a mine owner ɀ or possibly the 

landlord of an inn where many of his customers were miners. It shows a miner 

×ÁÌËÉÎÇ ÔÏ ×ÏÒËȟ ÐÉÃËÁØÅ ÏÖÅÒ ÈÉÓ ÓÈÏÕÌÄÅÒȢ (Å ÉÓ ÈÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ Á ÔÙÐÉÃÁÌ ȬÄÁÙ-ÐÉÔȭȟ 

complete with windlass for moving both miners and coal, and even the horse-drawn 

ȬÇÉÎȭ ÔÈÁÔ ÐÏ×ÅÒÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÒÏÐÅȢ 2ÅÍÁÉÎÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÓÅ ÄÁÙ-ÐÉÔÓ ÏÒ ȬÂÅÌÌ-ÐÉÔÓȭ ɉÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅÉÒ 

underground profile) can still be seen around Huddersfield, as rounded humps, often 

with a tree growing in the shallow depression at the top that marks the site of the 

shaft.  

It is nice to have an exact date included in the inscription, even if it reminds us here 

in the UK that we were starting to have a little colonial difficulty with our transatlantic 

cousins in 1776! Our thanks go to the Chipstone Foundation for sharing this 

fascinating little object with us. 

 

%ÄÉÔÏÒȭÓ ÎÏÔÅȣ  

Could it have belonged to the John Clayton (aged 86) listed in the 1841 Census as "Ind" 

(i.e. of independent means) who was living on Kirkgate? He was born circa 1755/56, so 

the box (if it was indeed his) was possibly a Ȱcoming of ageȱ present. He died aged 86 

and was buried at Huddersfield Parish Church on 29 May 1842. 

Trade directories from the first half on the 1800s list two ȰJohn Claytonȱs. There was a 

saddler of that name on Westgate, and the Swan With Two Necks Inn (also on Westgate) 

was kept by a John Clayton (could they have been the same person?). The latter had his 

alcohol licence suspended at the annual Brewster Sessions of 1839. 

George Redmondsȭ book ȰOld Huddersfield 1500-1800ȱ briefly mentions that there was 

a baker named John Clayton living on Westgate in 1778. 

If anyone can tell us more about the object or about John Clayton, please get in touch! 

http://chipstone.org/
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Huddersfield & District in the Past  

The Ghosts of Hillhouse 

7ÉÔÈ (ÁÌÌÏ×ÅȭÅÎ ÂÅÈÉÎÄ ÕÓȟ ÐÅÒÈÁÐÓ ÎÏ× ÉÓ Á ÓÁÆÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÏ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÁÒÃÈÉÖÅÓ ÔÏ ÆÉÎÄ 

terrifying tales of supernatural spirits in the Hillhouse area, including the capture of 

a ghost 150 years ago! 

In December 1854, the Huddersfield & Holmfirth Examiner reported that:1 

During the last few weeks, some of the inhabitants of Hillhouse have been 

seriously alarmed at a real orthodox ghost in that neighbourhood, dressed, 

according to the most approved spiritual fashion, in a white sheet, or, perhaps we 

ought to say, shroud. Several servant girls have been frightened considerably, and 

many a poor little urchin has dreaded to go out after dark, for fear of meeting this 

unquiet spirit, that has taken a fancy to wander over the place for purposed 

mysterious and unknown. 

The newspaper went on to report that Ȱtwo valorous men, armed with constableȭs 

stavesȱ set out to capture the ghost, but succeeded only in startling a goat(!!) 

During October 1864, a naughty noctural spectre plagued the residents of Hillhouse 

and Fartown at night by appearing Ȱin a state of partial or entire nudityȱ. A little after 

9pm on 10 November, the figure Ȱappeared partially naked at the window of a back 

house in Shed Lane, Hillhouse, in which were some female children from eight to 

fourteen years of ageȱ. Hearing the screams of the girls, three men gave chase and 

caught the half-naked ghoul near to the Whitestone Foundry and restrained him until 

the police arrived.2 It turned out to be a local man named Tom Taylor, who had been 

discharged from the army in India after suffering sun stroke. Despite a 

recommendation that he be committed to an asylum, he was instead sent to the local 

workhouse.3 

At around 3am on Friday 4 November 1870, an engine cleaner named William Edward 

Peace, who worked at Hillhouse Railway Sidings, saw something that he took to be a 

ghost walking the deserted streets ɂ it was a male figure that was seemingly wearing 

only the shroud it had been buried in! On running back to the railway sheds, he 

persuaded two colleagues to come back with him and Ȱbehold with their own eyes, 

the apparition which had presented itself to himȱ. According to the Huddersfield 

Chronicle, the men found the supposed ghost and Ȱattacked him with a ferocity which 

showed that they were bent upon successfully allaying the wandering spriteȱ.4 

 

 
1 άThe Hillhouse Ghost Aboardέ in Huddersfield & Holmfirth Examiner (16/Dec/1854). 
2 άApprehension of an Apparitionέ in Huddersfield Chronicle (12/Nov/1864). 
3 άThe Hillhouse Apparitionέ in Huddersfield Chronicle (19/Nov/1864). 
4 άA Ghost Attacked by Three Men at Hillhouseέ in Huddersfield Chronicle (05/Nov/1870). 
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The shrouded figure was in fact a local doctor, William Henry Clough, who had been 

urgently summoned from his bed to attend a patient in Whitestone Lane. Without 

time to dress properly and perhaps assuming no-one would be around to see him, he 

was wearing only his bedclothes. Clough, who had been left battered, bruised, and 

sporting a black eye, brought a charge of assault against Peace and his two colleagues, 

George Bolton and William Wood. The three assailants were found guilty and fined a 

total of £5 1s. 0d.5 Let that be a lesson to any would-be ghost hunters!! 

ρππ 9ÅÁÒÓ !ÇÏȣ 

The Huddersfield Atalanta Ladiesȭ Sports Club was formed in November 1920. The 

club provided training facilities for its members, with a field being made available for 

football near Sands House Inn, Crosland Moor. 

The Atalanta Ladiesȭ Football Club team 

played their first competitive match on 

Good Friday 1921 at the Leeds Road 

ground, where they beat the Bath Ladies 

1-0 in front of a crowd of over 15,000. 

The team, photographed here for the 

Daily Mirror newspaper, comprised:6  

Ethel Lee (goalkeeper), Hilda Clarke,  

Lily  Barraclough (née Green)7, 

Minnie Kenworthy (née Hogton), 

Lily Mitchell, Alice Stanley, 

Rhoda Wilkinson, N. Edgely, 

E. Steele, H. Broadhead, 

and Constance M. Waller8 

According to an online history of the team, their last game was played in June 1922 at 

Wakefield against the Doncaster & Bentley team. 

With the ending of the short-lived English Ladies Football Association in the summer 

of 1922, it would be another four decades before the Football Association reversed 

ÔÈÅÉÒ ÂÁÎ ÏÎ ×ÏÍÅÎȭÓ ÆÏÏÔÂÁÌÌȢ 

Hopefully, when things return to normal, the Mikron Theatre Company will be able to 

reschedule their cancelled 2020 ÔÏÕÒ ÏÆ ȰAtalanta Foreverȱ (see preview on YouTube):  

www.mikron.org.uk/shows/atalanta -forever 

 
5 άThe Hillhouse Ghost Storyέ in Huddersfield Chronicle (26/Nov/1870). 
6 To paraphrase Eric MorecambeΣ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜǎ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊƛƭȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƘƻǘƻΦ 
7 Lily is believed to be the sister of professional footballer Benny Green (1883-1917) who died in the First World War. 
8 Constance M. Waller was the chair of the sports club and became the Huddersfield ExaminerΩǎ first female reporter. 

http://donmouth.co.uk/womens_football/huddersfield_atalanta.html
https://mikron.org.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qo9VuCG4gNw
http://www.mikron.org.uk/shows/atalanta-forever
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Benny_Green_(footballer)
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Ȱ0ÌÁÙ 5ÐȦ (ÕÄÄÅÒÓÆÉÅÌÄȱ ɉ2ÏÙ "ÒÏÏËȾ"ÒÉÁÎ +ÉÌÎÅÒ #ÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÏÎɊ 


